
CHESS NOTES   23.01.14   Peter Sherlock 
 
Lincoln’s team in Division 1 of the Lincolnshire Le ague 
were in action when Scunthorpe were the visitors to  South 
Park. After a couple of matches Lincoln, Grimsby an d 
Scunthorpe were all on 2 points so a win for either  team 
would open a gap on the field. 
 
On board 3 Lincoln’s Russell Ludlow was paired as b lack 
against Scunthorpe’s Rod Wardlow. Russell has impro ved 
leaps and bounds in recent years particularly durin g his 
degree course at York University. Last season he ha d a good 
run in Division 2 helping Lincoln’s team in Divisio n 2 
North to their championship win and now has an impr essive 
grade of 164 rewarding him with a regular place in the 
Division 1 team. 
 
In this game the opening moves followed the Benko/V olga 
Gambit 1. d4 Nf6 2. c4 c5 3. d5 b5 4. cxb5 a6 where  black 
gives away the pawn on b5 and offers another in ret urn for 
a better position but this was declined by white 5.  f3 e6 
6. dxe6 fxe6 7. g3 axb5 returning parity to the 
proceedings. 
 
Play continued 8. e4 b4 9. Nd2 d5 10. e5 Nd7 and Ru ssell 
now has a promising pawn advance on his queen’s sid e 11. f4 
Nc6 12. Ngf3 Be7 13. Bh3 Nb6 14. 0-0 c4 15. Re1 b3 (see 
diagram) and white now feels compelled to sacrifice  his 
knight to stop Russell’s attack 16. Nxb3 cxb3 17. Q xb3 Nc4 
18. Qd3 Qb6+ 19. Kg2 Nxb2 winning a pawn 20. Qc2 Nc 4 and 
white resigned. 
 
Draws for Claudio Mangione, David Coates and yours truly 
meant that the match was drawn 2½ to 2½. 
 
Lincoln Chess Club play at the RAOB Club, 58 South Park on 
Wednesdays at 7.30pm. www.lincolnchessclub.co.uk  
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 


